
Impact Statement for Requested Council Action 

IMPACT STATEMENT 

Legislation title: 

Reappoint Victoria Haynes to the Plumbing Code Board of Appeal to a second, 3-year term to 
expire July 11, 2020 and re-assign Amara Shurte to the Public at Large position (Report) 

Contact name: 
Contact phone: 

Terry Whitehill, Bureau of Development Services, Code and Policy Development 
503-823-763 9, terry. whitehill@portlandoregon.gov 

Presenter name: Terry Whitehill 

Purpose of proposed legislation and background information: 
This appointment will fill one position on the Plumbing Code Board of Appeal as required by 
Portland City Code Title 25. 

Financial and budgetary impacts: 
The Board appointments are citizen-volunteer positions, so no revenue or expenses are incurred 
by these positions. 

Community impacts and community involvement: 
There has been active on-going recruitment for alternate members of the Plumbing Appeal 
Board. Current Board members notified their constituent groups of the vacant positions, and 
BDS included information about the vacancy in multiple issues of its Plans Examiner newsletter. 
The Plans Examiner is widely distributed electronically to BDS customers and stakeholders, as 
well as, neighborhood associations and community groups. A link to the Plans Examiner is 
available on the BDS website. An interested applicant files an application for membership with 
the Office of Neighborhood Involvement (ONI). Once ONI receives the applications and 
conflict of interest forms, it forwards those documents to Terry Whitehill in BDS for review. 
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